
PUBLIC NOTICE 

 

Invitation for Proposals Released on August 4, 2025 for State Health Benefit Plan 
Pharmacy Benefit Manager Procurement 

The Georgia Department of Community Health’s (DCH) State Health Benefit Plan 
(SHBP) issued a Pharmacy Benefit Manager - Invitation for Proposals (IFP) on August 
4, 2025 for response by interested parties. SHBP is responsible for administration of the 
health insurance coverage for state employees, teachers, public school system 
employees and retirees who elected coverage (including annuitants and former 
employees on extended coverage), and covered dependents.  

The IFP includes a separate opportunity to administer Pharmacy Benefit Manager 
services for the Board of Regents of the University System of Georgia (USG). USG is 
responsible for 26 public colleges and universities across the state of Georgia, including 
four research universities, four comprehensive universities, nine state universities and 
nine state colleges. It also includes the Georgia Public Library Service and the Georgia 
Archives. USG manages the administration of healthcare plans on behalf of eligible 
employees and their families.  

SHBP and USG are seeking highly qualified Pharmacy Benefits Manager organizations 
that will partner on a multi-year agreement to manage the self-insured Active and Pre-
65 non-Medicare Advantage Retiree pharmacy plan design, claims processing and 
oversight, member services, maintenance of a robust network of Retail and Mail Order 
pharmacies, supporting clinical and medical management programs, and maintaining 
compliance with any State and Federal rules and regulations.  

Important Next Steps and Deadlines for Organizations Interested in this Bidding 
Opportunity: 

1) Send an email to SHBP.IFP@dch.ga.gov to register for official communications 
regarding this procurement, if you have not already done so. 

2) Plan to join the Virtual Offerors Conference on August 7, 2025, which is optional 
and open only to those organizations who have registered (see step 1 above). 

3) Submit a formal Letter of Intent to bid no later than August 11, 2025, in order to 
gain access to the official Pharmacy Benefit Plan Manager IFP. 
 

The anticipated due date for IFP responses is September 15, 2025 @ 5 p.m. ET. 

The public notification has been posted to the Georgia Department of Community 
Health’s website at https://shbp.georgia.gov/shbp-events/bidding-opportunities 
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